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TOWN OF CAPE ELIZABETH

	Assessing/ Codes/Planning

P.O. Box 6260

320 Ocean House Road

Cape Elizabeth, Maine 04107-0060
	
	Phone:  207-799-1619
Email:  maureen.omeara@capeelizabeth.org





TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Conservation Commission

DATE:
September 20, 2013


SUBJECT:
Draft 2013 Greenbelt Plan

The Conservation Commission is pleased to forward the draft 2013 Greenbelt Plan to the Town Council for consideration.

This is the fourth Greenbelt Plan prepared for the Town of Cape Elizabeth. The Conservation Commission developed the plan over 14 meetings, including two public forums and special meetings with the Cape Farm Alliance and the Riverside Cemetery Trustees. During this process, the commission heard from over 60 speakers at meetings and reviewed over 200 emails and correspondence, including 3 petitions.

The public’s focus has been on the Potential Trails map included in this and every previous greenbelt plan. The map depicts potential future trails in conceptual locations. Of the 23 trail links shown on the map, trail link numbers 1, 2, 3, 5, 6, and 10 are the Conservation Commission’s highest priorities for addition to the existing greenbelt network. The Conservation Commission would like to emphasize, however, that all potential trail links are important. It is the intent of the Conservation Commission to continue its current practice of maximizing whatever opportunities for greenbelt expansion become available. The map is only one of several tools that the Conservation Commission will use.

For the Conservation Commission, the more significant part of the draft Greenbelt Plan  are the goals for expanding greenbelt trails and open space over the next decade. These goals articulate what have been the informal guidelines the Commission has used to grow the trail network.

Finally, it is the Conservation Commission’s intent to work with willing private property owners and to respect private property rights. The included case studies demonstrate how the 2001 Greenbelt Plan has been implemented while respecting private property rights.

Since the last greenbelt plan was adopted in 2001, over 11 miles of trails have been added to the greenbelt. The Conservation Commission is eager to return to its primary responsibility as steward of the greenbelt and appreciates Town Council guidance through adoption of a Greenbelt Plan.
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